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Dear Friends,

The Commodore's Message

As the Texas days of spring grow longer and warmer, I know summer is approaching and we will soon return
to Omena. I am so anxious to return I am going to go up in May for a week. What I really look forward to is
everyone returning to Omena and lots of fun - visiting with my friends, attending potlucks and cocktail parties,
listening to Jonnie Hodgson's wonderful programs, hearing Sam Cone's comments whispered inmy ear that make
me laugh, teasing Mary Woolford about her boyfriends in Cincinnati, listening to Marty Bill's stand up comic
routine, and catching up on all the news of the grandchildren and children, who has graduated from college, who

has a new job, and who is retiring!

Your Board and committee chairpersons have been working hard to make O.T.Y.C. Summer '93 a well

The Omena-Traverse
Yacht Club Breeze

Official organ of the Omena-Traverse Yacht
Club, authorized by its Board of Directors in
1948, published twice yearly.

Vol.1,No.1 published February 1949 (Leelanau
Yacht Club News, Vol. 1, No. 1 published Oc-
tober 1947)

Printed in St. Louis, Missouri and mailed from
St. Louis, Missouti.
1 Subscription: $10.00 per year.

Editors
Margaret Lyon
Betsy Ehrhardt

Officers
Melissa Chenault, Comumodore
Vincent Moore, Vice Commodore
Marilyn Flett, Rear Commodore
John Storey, Secretary
Bob Gelakoski, Treasurer

Terms ending September 15, 1993
Kathy Bosco
Vincent Moore
John Storey

Terms ending September 15,1994
Bob Gelakoski
Joan Kiersey
Jane Saxton

Terms ending September 15,1995
Melissa Chenault
Jay Grosmark
Edward Oberndorf

Schedule of Fees

Permanent Membership: Family InitiationFee
(includes children up to 24 years of age):
$250.00. Adult Annual Dues (ages 24 ormore
as of January 1): $60.00 (as voted by the Board
in1989); Junior Annual Dues (ages 14to 23 as
of January 1): $12.00. Guest Membership:
Adult Dues per family $120.00; Adult Dues per
single adult $60.00; Junior Dues (14-23 years)
$12.00.

Advertising Rates: $15.00 for small ad, $20.00
for large ad.

organized, fun summer. Marty Bills is working on new sweatshirts for the
Club. Bill Sandt is organizing sailboat races. Tom Buehler has the
Nominating Committee working hard on a new slate of members to be
voted on for the Board. The Board has been diligently working on repairs
to the Clubbuilding. Olehas been getting the repairs accomplished. Jonnie
has already lined up some great programs. Bob Johnson has been working
hard to see the water front prepared for a fun summer. Marsha Buehler and
the Social Committee have been organizing our fun events.

I hope each of you will take time to thank these members that have
given freely of their time and talents. There is always going to be room for
improvement in our Club and we need that input, but I hope we all take
time to be appreciative of all the effort put inby Club members. Also, please
keep in mind that mostjobs at the Yacht Club are done on a volunteer basis
and those volunteers need to be thanked and appreciated.

Dennis and Kathy Turner are going to be in charge of our youth
program this summer. Our instructors are lined up, and we are fortunate
to have Ann Heimforth Elsenheimer returning for tennis and Laurie Weiss
returning for sailing. The kids' outings will be on Thursday again this year.
Last summer I had all the kids and their parents over for a cookout at my
cottage and I think we had a great bunch of kids. I hope our program grows
this summer.

Many of you know that the boat ramp was damaged by a non-member
pulling a large sailboat out last fall. Furthermore, the ramp has been
undermined by the wave action pulling the fill out from underneathit. Bob
Johnson, our waterfront director, has been working since Christmas trying
to secure bids on getting the ramp repaired. This has been a frustrating job
because of contractors being out of town or otherwise unavailable. Never-

theless, we are trying to have the ramp repaired by summer time. We are

going to obtain permits and this may further delay the repair of the boat
ramp. If the boat ramp is not fixed when summer comes, please bear with
us.

By the time you receive the Breeze, you will have had time to read my
letter which explains the Club's upstairs porch rebuilding and the need of
funds for this rebuilding project. I would like to encourage you to come to
the Annual Meeting, July 24, 1993, with a spirit of compromise and
dedication so we can preserve our beautiful Club building. Tlook forward
to July 24 and working on a solution to securing the finances we need.

I would like to end by giving a special thanks to Betsy Ehrhadt and
Margy Lyon for all their hard work in publishing the Breeze. What a great
job Ladies! .

See you soon,
Melissa Chenault
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AGENDA

O.T.Y.C. Annual Meeting July 24, 1993
10:00 A.M.
O.T.Y.C. Yacht Club

A.  Opening Remarks - Commodore Melissa Chenault The Silkworm

B.  Minutes of Last Annual Meeting - John Storey Fashion Boutique

C. Treasurer's Report - Bob Gelakoski Your natural choice for quality and
D.  Breeze Report - Margy Lyon & Betsy Ehrhardt chic fashions with the right accent
. Committee Report g o pos

1. Waterfront - Robert Johnson
2. House and Grounds - Ole Kiersey &
Tom Buehler
Youth Activities - Dennis & Kathy Turner
Social - Marsha Buehler
Membership - Barb Harris & Connie Martineau
Founders' Fund - Rat Renz
Tennis - Bill Mason
Sailboat races - Bill Sandt
Plan 2000 - Bill Sandt
0. Report from Fourth of July Dinner -
Marsha Buehler & Mary Woolford
F.  Repairs that need to be done to the Yacht Club
1.  Porch Repair
2. Report from the Electrical Engineer
G. New Business
1. Nominating committee Report - Tom Buehler
2. Vote on the Board of Directors.

W RN

[

After dinner at the Big Band Bash,
Bob Gelakoski and his daughter,
Andrea, dance to the music.

o George W. Anderson Agency, Inc.
§§ A h Bl W B
BANK — GRAND TRAVERSE
SUTTONS BAY BRANCH 271-3031
24-hour banking with ACtiOIlBﬂl’lkZ‘ltm Member F.D.1.C. J— Annanéon Phone gi:jm
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News From Our

Friends

TRUDY LEWIS writes that she
and BOB "find no shortage of things to
do in retirement. However, we did
enjoy a vacation from our retirement
when wespent themonth of February in

Musical notes sound forth from the piano as
John Ray entertains guests and members at
the Commodore's reception.

southern Mexico. Oaxaca has a superb
climate which we particularly enjoyed
as we watched the CNN weather news
oftheUSA! The highlight of the trip was
a reunion with our daughter, Natalie,
her husband, Jim, and 6 year old Shan-
non for six glorious days. We returned
in time for plenty of winter.

Our current plan is to spend a
lot of ime in Omena this summer, and
hope that is the plan of the rest of our
summer friends!'

CHUCK KALCHIK
BROKER
310 Mill Street
PO Box 417
Northport,MI 49670

Phones:Business (616) 386-5161
Home (616) 386-5381

NORTHPCRT PROPERTIES LTD

The GREGORYSenjoyed a very
short visit from the SILVERMANS in
December as they were on their way to
California for Christmas. In January
BETTY and JIM went on a Caribbean
cruise to celebrate their 44th year of
wedding bliss. JIM went snorkeling off
St. John's Island while BETTY sat under
a tree and drank rum punch.

They have reservations
to visit Nova Scotia in July
with their college alumni
group but before and after
that they will be relaxing in
beautiful Omena. They hope
to arrive in early June.
BETTY will be bringing
samples of her crafts - soft
sculpture, quilts, and ceram-
ics - for, perhaps, a "Christ-
mas in August" sale.

ANNLEATHERY says
that it is nothing but good
news this winter for the
LEATHERY family! Their
son, Donald, and his wife,
Betsy, are expecting a first
addition to their family this
September, AJunewedding
is being planned for their
daughter, Leigh Anne, to
Dean Wallace from Sharon, PA. "Thope
DON SR. survives." They did some
skiing in Utah and some sunning on the
Island. "Allinall, it'sbeen a short winter
and we look forward to our return to
Omena."

MARY LOU and HAROLD
ROOT are very happy great-grandpar-
ents! Julie and Noah Fleischmannhad a
baby girl on April 3, 1993. The baby
weighed 8 1bs. and was 21 inches long.
She is named Lilly Root Fleischmann,

TAMARACK
CRAFTSMEN
GALLERY

TENNIS LESSIONS
Ann Elsenheimer, our tennis instructor,
will be giving group lessions on Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday at 12:30 PM for $5
per person. Private lessions may also be
arranged.

JOAN ROTH will be taking her
daughter, Dedi Roth, to Washington,
D.C. on the Cincinnati Art Museum
spring trip the middle of May. The
ROTHS plan to be in Omena by the end
of June. JOAN also wants to remind
everyone that there will be a White
Elephant Sale inJuly. Please bring your
"treasures" to be sold.

MICHAEL RAY writes that his

Preparation for a slide show about
gardens of England occupies the time
of Jonnie Hodgson and Dixie Stepliens

after potluck July 15 '

winter hasbeen quite active. In Novem-
ber he was promoted to Senior Claims
Adjuster with Liberty Mutual Insur-
ance Group in Lisle, IL. In December he
had the opportunity to spend two weeks
with his family in Australia and New
Zeland. "It was a fantastic trip!" Also,
in March he spend a week on Sanibel
island. This May heis workingona trip
to the Grand Canyonand other points in
Northern Arizona with old college
friends. He plans to be in Omena sev-
eral weekends this summer as well as
participate in another trip to Beaver
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News From Our

Friends

Island. "This will be my seventh year
participating in this program through
Hope College. We are paired up one on
one with neglected children from the
Muskegon area and spend the week
back-packing with them."

KARIS and KEVIN RAY spent
afive day mini-vacation in Florida stay-
ing withKEVIN's parents. Ontheir way
home they ran into PING and WALDO
ABBOT in the Fort Myers airport. They
were just arriving for a week of "R & R"
and a Chrysler convention. KARIS is
busy traveling for work. Recently she
has been to Madison, WI, Wabash, IN,
and Houston, TX. KEVIN hasjust com-
pleted the 4th of 10 CPCU exams and is
studying for #5. They are looking for-
ward to Omena.

JOAN and OLE KIERSEY went
south in January and February. They
stopped to see KATHY in Durham, NC
and then on to St. Augustine and Tar-
pon Springs to see JOAN'S sister. After
collecting their friends, the McCabes, at
the Tampa Airport, they went to Sanibel
Island, "a paradise that was most diffi-
cult to leave!" While in Sanibel, they
drove over to Pompano Beach to visit
KAYand JAY HARRIS. They got home

FIFTH STREET

ANTIQUES*COLLECTIBLES
211 E, Fifth Street
Northport, Michigan 49670

e Corne and Browse

ThePrudential

Properties North Inc.

ELISE VIGER
REALTOR*

416 St. Joseph Street
P.O. Box 608

Sutions Bay, M1 49682
Bus. {616} 271-4242
Fax (816)271-3117
Res, (616) 386-5491

July fourth opening dinneris an occasion formany members who have notseen
each otheroverthe winterto be filled in on the events of the previous year. Here,
Sarah Chenault, Stephanie Bills, and Andrea Gelakoski are ready to call table

numbers and start the dinner.

NOW HEAR THIS!
All you sailors willing to test your
sailing prowess - there will be a race
Saturday, Tuly 3, 1993. For anyone
willing to brave the wind and waves
of Omena Bay on their sunfish (the
closest thing to being in the water
itself!), there will be a skipper's meet-
ingat 2:30 PM at the Club House, You
will be required to sign a release form
in order to absolve the Club from
liability. Please contact Bill Sandt if
interested at 4778 Omena Pt. Rd., 386-

7226 or 517-631-6852.

just in time for the worst weather of the
winter!

InMay the KIERSEYS will jour-
ney to Wichita, KS with Denver, OLE'S
brother, and his wife, Barb, to see their
two children. They will stop in Arkan-
sas to visit one of OLE's sisters before
coming home. There will be several
"dashes" to Suttons Bay on Memorial
Day and other weekends before they
come to stay in June.

WALDO ABBOT writes from
Fort Myers Beach, FL where he and
PING are enjoying a vacation.
He reports that there are many
Omena friends vacationing

Omena on June 15.

ALAN and CHAR-
LOTTEREAD look forward to
their "opening the cottage"
weekend - most probably May
20 -24. This will coincide with
aState Department recruitment

The opening dinner on July
Fourth affords an opportunity
for Betsy Ehrhardt and John
Ray to chat and catch up with
Humphrey Jackson, former
Commodore, who was in
Omena for a few days.

May, 1993
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ing his sophomore year at Georgetown
News From Our University and is enjoying the benefits

FI‘i ends of coming home often for home cooking

and clean clothes.
trip CHARLOTTE has planned to the ) TheREADS havebeen connect-
University of Chicago. ing witha numberof D.C. area residents

At Christmas, while visiting with Leelanau summer homes - some-
ALAN's son's family in Chicago, five time they will organize a "winter re-

Readying for her putt, Allison
Biscupsilines up her final shot dur-
ing a miniatare golf outing for the
youth program participants.

ficult from overseas. They will be home
in Omena July 1 for the summer.

BILL MASON writes that he
and LYNNE have been busy with the
activities of daughters CHELSEA, 7,

and SUZANNE, almost 10. "We were
The organizers of the Big Band Bash, Connie Martineau, Marsha Buehler,  f,4unatetobeableto visitOmena many

Marty Bills, and Melissa Chenault, pause for a moment to relax before the imes this past winter toskiat Sugarloaf.
evening of music and boxed dinners begins,

Over Christmas week, we had the
BOSCO family over for cocktails. It was
great to see them all. Unfortunately, the
union" in Washington. fly descended upon us and we had to
' miss - MELISSA and LARRY

oo Lo The VARLEY family is finally CHENAULT'S Christmas get together. -
zggnsglzazg Igno;uﬁ l‘i;%:f:h:v \jl-;fg?ml?fe settled, after movinginto their housein LYNNE and I visited MISSY BOSCO
ALAN. CHARLOTTE, NATHAN Santo Domingo for Christmas week and KASONVICHand herhusband, MARK,

. ’ ' a visit from a Suttons Bay friend and

READS drove up to see snow in Omena
forthe first time. SleddingatSugar Loaf

plus girlfriend, Sybil, enjoyed their an-

r Leelanau relatives. CATE, also, got a T
fk‘;iM‘j;‘;h;fa‘;‘?;:fa:f;h;fdwll\.}:j jobatUS.ALD. Weekendsarespentat § DAMES MARKET
Mexican cuisine. NATHAN is complet- the beach or fixir-\gup the house. Angj}s - IN NORTHPORT

finding collegeresearch dif- Serving you for 50 years
SUTTONS BAY | ‘ T

BOOKSTORE 100-A Cedar Street

PAUL GARTHE, INC,
Fine Books & Gifts SButtons Bay, MI 49682 . ’

Mallic Marshall, Bockseller The Appliance People

Traverse City, Michigan

L 271-3923 | Open 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. Mon - Sat Telephone 946-5357
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News From Our

Friends

in Chicago during November. They
entertained us in grand fashion. MISSY
and MARK have a wonderful four story
townhouse which they have decorated
in excellent taste. LYNNE and I just
returned from Aruba. It was hot, but
the constant tradewinds were a wel-
come relief. Summer is not far off, hope
to see everyone scon!"

Big news from the KAREN and
SCOTT MULLIGAN household! "We
have a new son, Kyle John Mulligan,
bornon Friday February 12,1993 at 4:56
P.M. Kyle was 7 pounds 2 ounces and
20 inches long at birth but is gaining
weight and getting taller every day. We
are anxious to visit Omena this summer
80 you can meet him!"

"Young" BILL RENZ is looking
forward to a very busy spring. Most of
his free time will be spent managing a
boys baseball team (ages 11 and 12), as
wellas playing softballinamen'sleague.
These leagues will continue into the
early summer. He is also working on
the Delta Queen Homecoming Com-
mittee. "This river boat, of Cincinnati

WHITE ELEPHANT SALE
JULY 21, 1993
CHAIRMEN
Joan Roth
Joan Kiersey
Your "White Elephant” May be
Someone Else's "Treasure"

BONEK AGENCY, INC,
SUTTONS BAY

* General Insurance »
Serving Leelanau County Since 1934

271-3623

» For Trash Pick-Up e

During Happy Hour Les & Debbie Disch and his niece, Lauren, socialize on
the front porch and enjoy the view of the bay.

fame, will return toits original home for
aweekend inlate April." Memorial Day
weekend will find him working as a
volunteer at "The Taste of Cincinnati"
festival. Professionally, his partner is
gearing up for major surgery sometime
thissummer, whichwillleave him solely
responsible for the office for at least a
month. "As in recent years, I'll be in
Omena for quite a few, albeit short,
stays."

MARGY LYON is looking for-
ward to a June trip to Denmark, Nor-
way and Sweden with a Chi Omega
friend. She hopesto beinOmenaby July
4th.

BOB EHRHARDT is recently

engaged to Marty Ricci from Baltimore,
MD. A fall wedding is being planned.
BOB now works for Ciba Geigy Chemi-
cal Co. at its plant in Newport, Dela-
ware and is busy overseeing the build-
ing of his new home.

MARYHELEN RAY writes that
LINDA graduated from Denison on
May 9th. KEVIN is now employed by
Kemper Insurance and MICHAEL has a
new job with Chubb Insurance Co.

LINDA, JOHN and MARY
HELEN are planning a mini trip to Cali-
fornia before they settle in at Omena.

See you in Omena!
Margy Lyon

Northport-Omena Area ; » , ’
oianau Towns) ¢3 Empire Natiohal Bank
Call: WALT KALCHIK Member FDIC
271-3367
May, 1993 Page 7




IN MEMORY

GRACE C. MACK

O.T.Y.C. has suffered a great
loss in the death of its member, Grace
C. Mack. Grace died in Cincinnati
on December 20, 1992 at the age of
92.

She first came to Omena in
1941, when she and her husband,
Bill, visited the Mack cottage on "the
hill". The Mack cottage was later
dismantled and the lumber, etc.
stored until the late 1940's when it
was used to build the Mack cottage
on Ingall's Bay. A smaller house
was also built on the beach, where
Grace spent many happy hours. It
was here that Grace, the artist, had
her kiln and did her fused glass
constructions. Many of you will
remember her lovely greeting and
note cards she designed using her
watercolors, lithographs, and wood-
cuts,

Asneighbors onIngall's Bay,
I remember feeding the swans, ex-
changing homemade jellies and
jams, boat rides, and great times at
Mack fish fries. Itwasalways amaz-
ing to me that I could look cut every
morning and see Grace swimming
in the bay, no matter what the
weather or water temperature.

She was energetic and en-
thusiastic about everything she did

and participated in many Yacht

@he Harbor
Phop
ONE OF A KIND IMPORTED GIFTS
DISPLAYED N A UNIQUE BAVARIAN
ATMOSPHERE
Quiet Inside or Patio Dining
Breakfast and Lunch featuring
BELGIAN WAFFLES

HOMEMADE SOUPS
SANDWICHES & PIES-

215 N, Mill Street (616)386-7321

Club events. We treasured her
friendship.

Sheissurvived by her daugh-
ter, Bercie Frohman, a step-son,
Millard Mack and many grandchil-
dren and great-grandchildren, who

visit Omena every summer.
t

By
Margy Lyon

MARJORIE RENZ

One of thebeauties of Omena
friendships is the fact that they are
multi-generational.

It has been a genuine plea-
sure and privilege to have shared a
lovely friendship with Marjorie
Renz. Her sense of humor and witty
sparkle were contagious to those
around her. She was a friend to
people of all ages and showed a
sincere interest in their lives and
concerns. She was straight forward
and genuine in her responses, and
could offer advice to those around
her in a quiet, diplomatic way.

One incident especially
amused me. One of our off-spring
had been in college for four short
weeks and returned to Omena over
Labor Day with glowing reports of
how much "fun" college was.
Marjorie Renz listened for a while,
then quietly but firmly replied; "But

BAHLE’S
of

SUTTONS BAY
Fun Shopping Since 1876

OMENA BAY

COUNTRY STORE
Sunny Colling
Omena
386-5850

MEMBERSHIP
Are you planning to

recommend someone

for O.T.Y.C. membership?
Information and applications
may be obtained from
BARB HARRIS or

CONNIE MARTINEAU

remember, your parents aren't send-
ing you to college to have fun; they
are sending you to learn".

Another amazing quality of
Marjorie Renz' was the fact that she
endured a lot of pain and physical
frustration while rarely complain-
ing. She had a very deep love for
Omena, and surmounted difficult
physical obstacles in order to return
each summer.

Marjoriehad an abiding love
for O.T.Y.C. and, in earlier years,
was very active in Club affairs.

Wewillmiss Marjorie's kind-
ness and warmth, but know that we
areallmuch richer for having known
and loved her.

By
Mary Helen and John Ray

!

Danbury Antiques

DANBURY ANTIQUES

in beautiful downtown
Suttons Bay
General Line of Fine Antiques &
Accessesories, specializing in English
boxes, brasses, ceramics and ink wells
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

Dear Fellow O.T.Y.C. Members:

As in every annual meeting, we will this year elect three directors for three-year terms. The class to be elected at this
year's meeting included Vin Moore, John Storey and Marilyn Flett, all of whom are deemed superbly qualified by your
Nominating Committee. We hoped all could continue as directors. Fortunately, Vin and John are able and have agreed to
stand for a second term. Unfortunately, Marilyn was not able to continue on the board due to the press of other matters and
resigned as of April 15. The entire Board selected Kathy Bosco to fill the vacancy created by Marilyn's resignation. Kathy's
term will expire September 15, 1993 along with those of the present class members. After discussion, your nominating
committee unanimously concurred that Kathy would be a good continuing board member, and Kathy has agreed to stand
for election, ;

Accordingly, your nominating committee will offer the following resolution for adoption at the Annual Meeting of
members on July 24:

RESOLVED, that Vin Moore, John Storey and Kathy Bosco be and hereby are elected to serve as Directors of the
Omena Traverse Yacht Club for three year terms commencing September 16, 1993 and ending September 15, 1996.

Two notes before closing: We are very pleased to offer a slate of well-qualified and well-regarded nominees. Kathy
is a past Commodore, Vin's appreciation and understanding of the Club springs from long tenure as a member and as a
director. John has taken on and performed well the tasks needed to properly document (and perpetuate) the Club's existence
through its minute records. All of them are familiar with the Club's history and its unique membership and needs. We are
fortunate that this list of achievers is willing to serve.

The duty and purpose of the nominating committee is singular - to screen and recommend qualified candidates for
the Board to the general membership. O.T.Y.C. needs a continuing series of
willing, qualified candidates to sustain its efforts to serve its membership. If you

know of such persons, please advise so that we can appropriately contact/ THE LARKIN GROUP
consider for future years. Your help will be greatly appreciated. JON RUTILA

GENERAL INSURANCE
See you in Omena. Phone 386-5722

THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE Northport, Michigan

Tom Buehler, Chairman; Carolyn Marbach; Bill Sandt; Fred Schwarze;

Mary Tonneberger
April 21, 1993 ROSE
GARDEN Xt
GIFT SHOP "\
Romantic shopping in a Ly
charming atmosphere ‘
‘ NORTHPORII‘
SHIRT
COMPANY

Look for your souvenir logo
shirt here - ours are uniquel

OPEN MAY - DECEMBER

301 Mill Street, Northport
(616) 386-545H1

Party guests at the Commodore's reception watch as Bill Sandt receives a gift DRI
honoring him for his years of service to the club. SUTTONS BAY, MICHIGAN
]
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HISTORIC NOTES

The following advertisement for Omena Inn circa 1905 was found by Marsha
Buehler when they moved into their cottage on Omena Bay.

This is a summer resort where one may really get complete rest, in
quiet or in a dozen diversions; and in these diversions enjoy the
company of cultured people. It is neither ultra nor expensive, and
yet in the neighborhood of other resorts which are so - Harbor Point,
Charleviox, and Mackinac. It is a spot where one can do much or
little; where the dinner jacket and the sack coat, the silk gown and
the dimity mix at the hops; and where vaudeville and fishing are not
less in favor than bridge and driving. Omena is on the wooded neck
of land, on the west shore of Grand Traverse Bay and has many
beautiful natural walks and loitering places. The protection given the
harbor makes it a safe place for children to boat. The climate is
equable, the days being warm and the nights cool. Somewhat
heavier clothes than those worn south are desirable. The Inn or Club
House is simple and yet entirely sanitary, due regard being given to
bath and other toilet conveniences. The table offers the same home
cooking through which Mr. Dewey brought the first distinction to the
Harbor Point Club House when in charge of it several years ago.
Omena usually summers competent physicians, and has ielegraphic
connections with all parts of the country. The stores of the village
contain a rather complete supply of staple dry goods and food stuffs,
basket ware and other articles suitable for souvenirs. Indians and
Armenians also interest guests with their wares. Hayracks, launches,
sail boats, carry-alls, budgies, and the bowling alley may be engaged
upon reasonable terms. Row boats and tennis courts are at one's
disposal. Cottagers are very courte-
ous to guests of the Inn, and all
come together in the evenings and
at dinner as one large family. The
Inn has its own music and assists
in all entertainments. lts rates are
from $2.00 to $3.00 a day and from
$10.50 to $15.00 a week, depending
of course upon the accommoda-
ticns afforded, and the part of the
season, July and August being the
most popular. Special inducements
are made by the Inn in June and
Septembet. In the [atter month the
transportation lines give hall rate
excursions, and fishing is then at its -
best. Omena is reached directly by =
the Northern Michigan Transporta-
tion Line and the Grand Rapids &
Indiana Railway, and by rail and
boat connections with the Manitou
Line at Northport and with the Pere
Marquette Railroad at Traverse City.
Buses at Traverse City, Northport
and Omena meet all trains and
boats.

OMENA INN

W.H. DEWEY, Proprietor

OMENA, MICHIGAN

WALDO ABBOT sent this ar-
ticle from the May, 1956 Breeze.
WALDOremembers Ray Flett very well.
"He was a grand fellow - always ready
to do whatever had to be done.”

HOW TO KILL YOUR YACHT CLUB
ASSOCIATION,

1. Don't come to the meetings.
2.1f you do come, come late.
3. If the weather doesn't suit you, don't think of
coming.
4. If you do attend a meeting, find fault with the
work of the officers and other members.
5.Never accept office, as it is easier to criticize than
to do things.
6. Nevertheless, get sore if you are not appointed
on a comunittee, but if you are, do not attend the
committee meetings.
7. If asked by the chairman to give your opinion
tegarding some important matter, tell him you
havenothing to say. After the meeting, tell every-
one how things ought to be done.
8. Do nothing more than is absolutely necessary,
but when other members roll up their sleeves and
willingly, unselfishly, use their ability to help
matters along, howl that the association is run by
a clique.
9. Hold back your dues aslong as possible, or don't
pay at ail.

- Submitted by Ray Flett
May 1956

Preparation of dinner concerns Marsha Buehler, Cammie and Sarah Shepard as
they discuss placement of entrees and salads on the serving table.
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OMENA TRAVERSE YACHT CLUB TREASURER’S REPORT-BOB GELAKOSKI, TREASURER

BALANCE ON HAND -- January 1, 1992

Checking Account
CD #81224
RECEIPTS
DUES & FEES Adult Membership Dues
Youth Membership Dues
Guest Memberships
Initiation Fees
BREEZE Ads
Subscriptions

ACTIVITIES  Special Parties/Dinners
Potlucks
Dock Fees
Sailing/Tennis Classes

MISC. CD #81224
Check Book Interest
Club Rental
Prepayments made {applied)
Road Repair Sharing -
Sweat shirt, pendant, etc. sales

EXPENSES

BREEZE

ACTIVITIES Potlucks
Special Parties/Dinners
Tennis/Sailing

Dues - Lake Michigan Yachting Association

MAINT. Mini Blinds
Tennis Court Renovation
Electricity
House/Grounds Maintenance
Insurance
Real Estate Taxes
Telephone
Dock/Waterfront

ADMIN. Annual report
Bank charges
Clerical
Office Supplies
Petty Cash
Safe Deposit Box

MISC. Bottom lease and bond
All other

BALANCE ON HAND -- December 31, 1992
Checking Account
Certificate of Deposit #81224
Interest

7675.17
8.561.52

11,010.00
264.00
384.00
750.00

290.00
1,118.00

2,085.00
687.08
1,725.00
1.220.00
316.35
377.93
100.00
(19.00)
0.00
599.00

16,236.69

12,408.00

1,408.00

5,717.08

1,419,28 20,952 .36

723.05
1,559.11
2,175.93

100.00

1,073.28
2,300.00

177.26
1,152.13
2,885.00
2,359.44

261.31

350.84

10.00
84.76
665.00
272.84
0.00
12.00

125.00
117.67

37,189.05

895.88

4,558.09

10,559.26

1,044.60

242.67 17,300.50

8,561.52
361.35

19,888.55
10,965.68

8.922.87
19,888.55

May, 1993
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O.T.Y.C. 1993 SOCIAL CALENDAR

(d‘ o FEY Chairman - Marsha Buehler
by ~——— Potluck Chairmen - Barb Harris, Joan Kiersey
Program Chairman - Jonnie Hodgson

‘Wednesday, June 30 Back by popular demand - informal open house - 6:00
Bring your own libation and hors d'oeuvres to share

Sunday, July 4 Opening dinner - Cookout 5:30
i Reservations due by June 28
Chairmen: Mary Woolford and Marsha Buehler

Tuesday, July 6 ' Social Committee Meeting,
10:00 AM Mary Woolford's - Please Come!

Wednesday, July 7 Potluck
Chairmen - Betty Gregory and Kay Harris

Wednesday, July 14 Potluck .
‘ Chairmen - Margy Lyon and Betsy Ehrhardt

Wednesday, July 21 : Potluck
Chairmen - Kathy Bosco and Mary Cone
White Elephant Sale
Chairmen - Joan Roth and Joan Kiersey

Saturday, July 24 O.T.Y.C. Annual Meeting
10:00 AM at the Club - Please plan to attend!
Wednesday, July 28 Potluck
Monday, August 2 Social Committee meeting
10:00 AM Kay Harris' - Please Come!
Wednesday, August 4 Potluck
Saturday, August7 Commeodore's Reception
Dinner
Wednesday, August 11 Potluck
Wednesday, August 18 Potluck
Wednesday, August 25 Potluck

Note: All women in the Club are social committee members. Please plan to attend the meetings. Bring a
new member, and old member, or come alone, but do come. 1look forward to seeing you in Omena!

-Marsha
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